
September 9, 2020 (Public Works Comm Mtg) 

 

1 

 

PUBLIC WORK’S COMMITTEE MEETING (virtual meeting) 
Wednesday, September 9th, 2020 
5:30 P.M., Allouez Village Hall 

 
Chair Green called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Present: Green, Genrich, Collison, Rafter 
Also Present: Lange, Gehin 
Absent: Beyler 

 
MODIFY/ADOPT AGENDA 
 

Genrich / Collison moved to adopt the agenda as presented.  Motion carried.  
 

PUBLIC APPEARANCES 
 
- None 

 
DISCUSSION/ACTION: BROWN COUNTY MUNICIPAL RECYCLING AGREEMENT 

 
To be eligible for the grant a signed cooperative agreement with other communities for 
the consolidation of recycling services including education and outreach, transport of 
recyclables, and comprehensive planning is required.  A signed Brown County Municipal 
Recycling Agreement amendment will ensure our eligibility for the 2021 recycling grant.  
 
Rafter / Green moved to recommend to the Village Board to sign the agreement.  
Motion carried. 
   

DISCUSSION/REPORT:  HIRING OF A NEW ENGINEERING TECHNICIAN 
 

Gehin at the 15th village board meeting will let everyone know we recently hired Derek 
Tayler, new Engineering Tech.  He started on August 31.  Main responsibilities will be 
helping put together plans and doing design, updating the village utility maps and 
inspection of construction projects.   
  

DISCUSSION/REPORT: HWY 172 SPEED STUDY – WDOT COLLECTED DATA  
 

Gehin provided update on the speed study.  DOT has been working on collecting data for a 
speed study.  As of right now the study is on hold.  Statewide the DOT is not considering 
any speed zone increases.  They are not making any recommendations at this time.   
 
Discussion: 
- Why is the study on hold? 
- Recap of why study was originally asked for (semi noise from accelerating and braking 

at the Webster Avenue interchange ramps). 
- Request “No Air Braking” signage. 
- Gehin will contact the State for answers and send update to committee members. 
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DISCUSSION/REPORT:  2020 CONSTRUCTION PROJECT UPDATE 
 

Gehin provided an update on projects left to be completed this year: 
- St Mary’s Boulevard -- Riverside Dr to ± 1500 feet to east (#310/#311) 
- Stanton Court/Arbor Lane -- Stanton Ct to Rosemont Dr (near Webster Ave)  
- Garland Street – Webster Ave to Baird St  
- Allouez Terrace Alley – Riverside Dr to end.  
- East St Joseph Alley - behind Associated Bank  
- Olde River Condominium Trail  
- Longview Pond Trail Repair  
- Bethel Pond Project  
- Standpipe (Water Tower) Repair Project  

 
These street improvements include:  
-  Removal and replacement of the asphalt pavement.  
-  Replacement of defective gravel base  
-  Replacement of defective concrete curb & gutter and driveway aprons  
-  Manhole & catch basin repairs  
-  Sanitary sewer repairs on St Mary’s Blvd  

 
ADJOURNMENT  
 

Genrich / Collison moved to adjourn at 5:48 p.m.  Motion carried. 
 
 
Minutes submitted by Debbie Baenen, Clerk-Treasurer via audio recording. 


